Galesburg City Council
Monday April 11, 2011

[bookmark: _GoBack]Mayor Rick Halvorson, Council Members: Jeff Voltz, Jane Halvorson, Dan Caswell and Mark Johnson were present.  Minutes from March meeting were read and Voltz motioned to approve them as read and Caswell seconded.  Financial statements were presented to the council and Johnson motioned to approve them and J. Halvorson seconded.  

Bills were presented to the council.  
General account:  Deborah Nobliski 426.03, Virgil Hamm 46.17, KRB Gravel 1800.00, Traill Co 200.00, Ameripride 47.21, Traill Tribune 78.72, Ameripride 47.21, IRS 180.30, The Meyer Group 1140.00, and Ottertail Power 384.11.
Utility account:  Ken Voltz 332.46, USPO 88.00, Hope Electric 487.14, Traill Rural Water 2176.25, Brager 830.75, Galesburg Co-Op 187.75, Moen’s Excavating 1175.00, Bruce Olson 930.27, Ken Voltz 600.00, ND Dept of Health 16.00, IRS 146.88 and Ottertail Power Company 158.44.
Voltz motioned to approve the bills and J. Halvorson seconded.

Old business:  Looking to start replacing the water meters.  We will start replacing meters for people that can’t get to theirs or that don’t hand in a meter reading on a monthly basis.

New business:  Delinquent water bills were discussed.  We will start tagging people that are 3 months late.

We are still looking for grants to help pay for the water meters.  We will also be looking for any grants that can help up with the upkeep of our city.

Water ordinance #U6 was read and approved with a few changes. This ordinance will be sent out to all water users in your May bill.  There has been 2 changes.  The deposit has been increased to $200 due to increase in water bills and a late fee is now 1.5% of your amount owed.  The late fee will be charged after your first month of not paying.

2010 CCR Water quality report is posted in the Galesburg PO and Dakota Heritage Bank. If you would like to have a copy of this report please contact Deborah Nobliski and one will be sent to you.

With all business concluded the meeting was adjourned with a motion by Caswell and second by Johnson.  May meeting will be held on May 10th at 8:00 pm.

The event rent for the Hall will be $50.00 per event.  For Hall rental please leave a message with Deborah Nobliski at 701-488-2780 or email her your request at Deborah.nobliski@gmail.com.  

Rick Halvorson, Mayor
Deborah Nobliski, Auditor
